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Church Council Meeting   2/19/23 

Attendance: 

Pastor Mike 

Justino Alves 

Peggy Yujiri 

Richard Buessing 

Jim Chimes 

Mitsy Kuramoto 

   

1. Justino has had a good response from having guest speakers each 

week, currently covered until the Summer.  Happens once a month, 

usually the last week of the month.  This helps to give the pastors a 

break and lets the congregation hear from other community 

members. 

   

2. Security update:   Last week two new district police officers came 

and met with Pastor Mike and Justino Alves.  Next month Eugene 

Wade (from Dept of Homeland Security) will come for Safety 

assessment for both the church and the school. 

1. Peggy will investigate possible grants towards security 

improvements through the Asian Round Table 

   



 

 

 

3. Updates from Pastor Mike 

1. Pastor Mike applied for a grant for a van through the foodbank, the 

application period closes the last week of February.  

2.  Improvements on Anton’s apartment were completed last month, 

and Sergii’s family recently moved in.   

3. Family from New York coming to check out the Denver 

Community.  They will stay here for a couple of weeks.  

4. The pastors continue to look for a house for the new parsonage. 

5. The pastors attended the Pastor’s Retreat in Las Vegas and had a 

good experience. 

   

4. Upcoming Events 

1. GPA Family Workshop in Estes Park the weekend of March 10th 

2. Dr. Yong will also visit during the GPA workshop. 

3. 9-12 year old Sunday School Retreat March 3-5th. 

   

5. Action Items: 

1. Peggy will reach out to the Asian Round Table regarding possible 

grant money for security improvements. 
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